Carver Public Schools

Carver, Massachusetts

Special School Committee Meeting

Wednesday, January 27, 2010
Minutes

Committee Members Present:



Barry Struski 

Mary Kaminski

Paula Kibbe

E. Kay Spencer

Al Spicer
School Administration Present:
Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent


Patrick Meagher, Chief Operations & Financial Officer

Laura Tilton, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology
_____________________________________________________________________
Barry Struski opened the meeting to the public at 6:01 p.m.  Approximately 60 people were in attendance.  Barry set ground rules as follows:  he asked for a representative from each side of the issue to speak with a 3 minute limit.
I. Comments from General Public:  Dawn Padovani said she attended the meeting on Sat., 1/23 and there was a lot of talk about working together, which is a good thing, but her only concern was the people voted NO to the project two times because of the tax impact of the project. I know you are probably going to fund the schematic a different way if you go forward, but what is going to change to the initial project if you go forward that will not impact the taxes?  How will you move the project forward that will be respectful of the last two votes not to have a big tax increase to the people in town?
Barry answered because the debt exclusion question did not pass, the funding of the project will change if the project moves forward.  It seems like most folks want the building, the schematic design will define the scope of the project.  Liz Sorrell said no firm decision was made on the design and there is much work to be done on the 2nd phase.  Kay Spencer said her personal opinion was the money amounts are not yet available until the schematic design is finished. We could fund the schematic design without a debt exclusion, that has always been on the table but the building is a capital project that would ultimately need another vote to the town for debt exclusion. 
Dawn asked do you know what will be done to fund the school project?  Kay Spencer answered, no, not yet the question needs to go the Selectmen, not the School Committee’s call.

Deb Gesualdo read a letter to the committee from 67 teachers at the elementary school indicating their disappointment with Saturday’s vote from the committee and urged the school committee to vote affirmatively to move the funding question to the selectmen.  She said we need to stand for our children.  

Barry thanked the community for all the dialogue over the past months regarding the school building project.
II. Discussion of Elementary Project:   Al Spicer made a motion and Paula Kibbe second to send the funding question of $600,000 for the schematic design to the selectmen to see if they would bring an alternative funding source to the town for vote in order to continue to proceed with the schematic design phase of the building project.  
Vote:  3  YES votes:  Barry Struski, Al Spicer and Paula Kibbe.

          2   NO  votes:   Mary Kaminski and Kay Spencer.

Discussion:

Mary Kaminski:  there is no question about the need to build a new school but there is a question about the process.  She felt she must respect the democratic process and the town had voted no on two occasions.  She was disturbed at the outcome but to move the project forward would mean the financial burden would be on the backs of the taxpayers. She was very sad to have to say this as she has been a strong proponent for the schools for a very long time. 
Paula Kibbe:  will continue to support the project because it is the best for the students.  She is not ready to give up, she realizes it is a very emotional topic and said everyone involved had to act like grown-ups and show a good model for the children.  She said financial burden would fall to the taxpayers either way and she votes to have the building amount subsidized by the state rather than the full 100% of repairs.
Kay Spencer:  said it was a very difficult choice because she knows the building(s) are appalling.  She thanked all the people who worked so tirelessly to put the information out for people to be informed about the project.  She knows the town will be forced to increase taxes because we will have to pay for something major at the school but she has to respect the democratic process.
Al Spicer:  He respects the entire process, but is disappointed with the outcome being no where near what he thought it would be.  However, he is the same resolve as ever and belives we need to move forward with the funding question to selectmen.
Barry Struski:  gave the analogy of broken bridges, if the state told us we had two broken brides, we would demand them to be repaired in order to ensure the children’s safety and public education is equally as important.  He believes we should still fight because we represent the children and we should continue to support the project by moving the funding question to the selectmen. 
Paula Kibbe:  mentioned there was a situation with hot water heater at the Middle High School and asked Pat Meagher to speak to the issue. 
Pat explained there is a separate boiler for MHS to provide hot water and it has been leaking (it is 22 yrs old). Today the leaking is beyond repair so it has bee shut down.  A heat exchange will be put on through the end of the year and in the summer a capital project will have to replace the boiler.  The approximate cost will be $15 to $20,000. 
Questions from audience: Pat O’Donnell asked: what has changed to move the project forward and why.  Al Spicer said we have a different funding option/mechanism for the schematic design.  John Hildenbrandt asked: what is the alternate method and if we had alternatives why did we go through all this process and voting for the debt exclusion.  Kay Spencer indicated the debt exclusion as a funding vehicle was voted at Town Meeting even though using the stabilization fund was suggested by some citizens.  Liz Sorrell explained the Board of Selectmen discussed the funding options prior to Town Meeting and recommended the debt exclusion as the best option, however, using stabilization money and borrowing under the levy limit are two other choices that could be considered.  
VII. Executive Session:  Al Spicer made a motion to go into Executive Session for the purpose of contract negotiations, not to return to regular session.  Mary Kaminski second.  Approved unanimously by role call. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted:  
Annmarie G. Metrano, Recording Secretary
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